
 
 
 

FIB Athletes Committee (AC) Meeting 
 

12th of January 2025 
Online 

 

MINUTES 
 

1. Opening of the Meeting 
Gian Luca Beeler welcomes everybody to the first meeting in 2025.  

 
2. Roll Call 

AC members present: 
Gian Luca Beeler, SWI  Vice President 
Ville Aaltonen, FIN  AC Member 
Sanna Gustafsson, SWE  AC Member 
Daniel Laszlo Bata, HUN AC Member 
 
Apologies: 
Rebecca Draper, USA  Chair President 

 
Four (4) AC members present, the quorum of three (3) was formed 
 
Protocol by Gian Luca Beeler 

 
3. Status Quo of the Questions 

In our last meeting (28th of July 2024) we listed questions we wanted answers for. 
Here are the questions and the answers (so far): 

● Could the Minutes be published on the FIB website? (FIB) 
● Yes, that has been done. Thanks 
● Do we have an AC E-Mail Adress? (FIB) 
● No, we have not. But the AC would prefere that. We don’t want our personal 

e-mail address to be used on the FIB-webpage 



● Should we do a survey? (AC) 
● We don’t expect many answers from the federations before the WC in 2025. 

So we wanna prepare a survey right after the WC in March. The topic should 
be a review on the tournaments, from the perspective of the athletes. 
The members of the AC prepare the survey before the WC in March. 

● Will there be a development camp again? (FIB & SBF?) 
● Question will be send to the FIB. 
● Could documents of the camp be shared online? (FIB & SBF?) 
● Question will be send to the FIB. 
● What are the difficulties in organizing such events, like the WC? (FIB) 
● Question will be send to the FIB. 
● What could we as the AC initiate to improve the situation? (FIB) 
● Question will be send to the FIB. 
● Did we share the link of athletes365 to all the federations? (AC) 
● No, not yet. 
● Is there an official document of the FIB concerning Anti-Doping? (FIB) 
● Question will be send to the FIB. 
● Did we reach out to the IOC Athletes organization for more information? (AC) 
● No, not yet. 

 
The chair president and the Vice chair will send the questions for the FIB & SBF to 
them. 
 

4. Wishes/Topics from the athletes for the WC 
The World Championship 2025 are ahead. The Athletes are keen on to play Bandy in 
Sweden. Some athletes are new, many already have some experience in the WC. So 
we as the AC decided to list topics we would like to share with the organizers of the 
tournaments. 

 Wishes: 
 

- national anthem before the games 
- individual goal music per team  
- MVP election per game per nation 
- short travel distance between stadium and hotel 
- all the tournaments at the same place 

 
5. Further matters 

- The members of the AC don’t want their private e-mail address published on 
the FIB webpage. Could we have an AC e-mail address, we all have access to? 
 

  Next meeting: unknown 
 

6. Closing of the meeting 
Gian Luca Beeler closes the meeting. 



 
 
 
Extra - Attachements 
 

 


